# Fellsmere Elementary School 7:30a.m., January 13, 2020

### **Old Business-**

Mrs. MathenyThere are new Title 1 brochures in the front office
from the school district. These brochures explain our school
districts goals for Parent and Family Engagement, and how this
benefits our students success. These are printed in both English
and Spanish.

The following was discussed in open forum;

- It was suggested by Mrs. Matheny to not only send home flyers the week before the next SAC meeting, but also have our ESOL assistants call their grade level parents to inform them of when and where the meeting will be.
- It was also suggested by Sara Hulings that when possible we do a Sunday night call to inform the parents of the SAC meeting the following morning.
- Mrs. Matheny shared that the new superintendent, Dr. Moxley would be touring our school in the morning (Dec. 16<sup>th</sup>). Other schools have reported that he has shown to be supportive, and stand by his strong educational values. He will be addressing the schools faculty in January, and intends to have a town hall meeting for the city of Fellsmere in the upcoming months.
- Mrs. Matheny also mentioned that 3<sup>rd</sup> grade had finished their winter IReady diagnostic and the scores are ahead of where they were compared to last years winter diagnostic. 3rd grade will be

- having data chats today to discuss these results and to make needed adjustments to instruction.
- Casual for a cause the week will be supporting the Salvation Army.
   All money collected will be placed in the Red Kettle in the front office. Thank you Racheal Williams for organizing this fun, and charitable week.
- Last week Fire and Code Red drills were overall successful with only a few doors shown to be unlocked. These issues were addressed.
- During the upcoming 2<sup>nd</sup> semester drills will be unscheduled and may happen during the week, instead of only on Fridays.
- The Learning Alliance donated Social Emotional Books to the school. Ms. Williams is keeping them in her room, with labels on each book that describe what social skill they teach. Ms. Williams has offered to stop by and do a read aloud to any classes that are interested. Teachers are also able to borrow the books for their own read aloud. Thank you to the Learning Alliance.

# **New Business-**

# Mrs. Matheny -

- Town Hall Meeting Night- Dr. Moore will be hosting two town hall nights this month for the community to meet, and ask questions to the new superintendent. These date are January 16<sup>TH</sup>, AND 23<sup>RD</sup> from 6:00-7:30PM.
- Progress toward school grade- Mrs. Matheny reviewed the powerpoint that was presented to teachers the week back from winter break. This reviewed the achievable amount of students we could move from our bottom quartile in order to achieve our goal of becoming an A school this school year.
- <u>IReady Underway-</u> Students in grade k-5 are taking the
   Winter Diagnostic tests over the next 2 weeks.

New Standards- The new standards have been approved and voted on. They will be coming out this month and there is not plan to phase them into the schools. This may cause in overlap and skills that teachers and administrators will have to work out in the future.

## **Open Forum-**

### • Ms. Deleoh-

- Ms. DeLeoh asked about the SAC Budget and if it was possible for these funds to be used to purchase extra clothes for the students in need at our school. Mrs. Matheny responded that we will look into the possibility to purchase these clothes. (Uniforms/Coats/Jackets)
- Mrs. Matheny- There was a temporary switch with our Behavioral Intervention Specialist. Ms. Williams will be working at Pelican Island Elementary until January, 27<sup>th</sup>.

Meeting adjourned-8:00am